
 

Gardening Club – STOP PRESS 

Due to a combination of reasons the date 
of this month’s Gardening Club meeting 
has been changed from WEDNESDAY, 
25TH APRIL to WEDNESDAY, 2ND 
MAY.  
The talk will be given by Mr D.J. Cramp 
and is entitled ‘ Wildlife in the Garden’  
There is no meeting at Little Birch Hall 
then until 26TH SEPTEMBER as the Club 
will be having evening visits to local 
gardens during the next three months. The 
first of these visits is being held on 
Wednesday 30th May 2007to Westonbury 
Water Mill Garden. Members are asked to 
meet at Kings Thorn Bus Shelter at 
6.15pm. The cost of this visit is £3.00 per 
head and refreshments are available.  
Should you require any further 
information please do not hesitate to 
contact Helen Fox on 01981 541004 or 
John Bryant on 01981 540316. 

__________________________________ 

May Day CelebrationsMay Day Celebrations  

At Little Birch Village Hall 

On Saturday 5On Saturday 5 thth May  May   

2.00pm onwards 

Competitions include 
May Princess  ages 3 - 6 
May Queen ages 7 - 14 

Best Jack in the Green ages 3 - 6 
& 7 - 14 

Glamorous Granny of May 
Granddad’s knobbly knees  

Raffle & side stalls 
Refreshments available 

Schedule of Events 
2.00pm. - Start of celebrations and 
registration of entrants into competitions.  
Entrance fee for all competitions will be 
£1.50. 
2.30pm. - Judging of May Princess and 
May Queen. 

2.45pm. - Judging of Best Jack in the 
Green. 
3.00pm. - Judging of the Glamorous 
Granny and Granddad’s knobbly knees. 
__________________________________ 
Jack in the Green 
A brief history -   Over a hundred years 
ago, many places in Britain celebrated the 
coming of summer with a Jack in the 
Green.  Jack was part of the May Day 
celebrations, often associated with 
processions of chimney sweeps, for whom 
the occasion was a special holiday. 
Jack is a colourful figure, nine feet tall and 
covered in greenery and flowers.  He is 
accompanied by attendants who are also 
completely disguised in green rags and 
vegetation.  The attendants play music, 
dance and sing as they guide Jack through 
the streets to celebrate the coming of 
summer. The prize will be given to the 
most imaginative adaptation of Jack, so 
boys, get your thinking hats  on. 
__________________________________ 

A Duchy Walk  
On TUESDAY, 8TH MAY, Geraint 
Richards, Head Forester of the Duchy of 
Cornwall, will lead a walk around 
Aconbury woods explaining their plans for 
the woods for the next five years.  For 
anyone who knows and walks these 
woods, this will be most interesting and 
informative.  Aconbury woods should be 
looking their best at this time with 
bluebells out and the buds bursting.  It 
could be a glorious evening walk (weather 

permitting!)  We will meet outside the 
village hall at 6.30 pm.  The walk should 
last about 1½ hours after which we will 
return to the village hall for refreshments – 
the legendary ploughman’s and a glass of 
wine (cost for refreshments £5.00).  
Geraint Richards will be there to answer 
any further questions. 
_________________________________ 
The Evergreen Club 
The Committee elected at the AGM held 
on 12th March were Bridget Banks - 
Chairman - 01981 540932, Evelyn 
Vaughan Williams Treasurer - 01981 
540683, Beverley Webb – Secretary -  
01981 540406 and Michael Wardle Co-
opted - 01981 541055.   
We had a splendid trip to Oxford with 
plenty of sunshine, lots of walking and for 
some – lots of shopping.   
Our next trip is as follows:- 
TUESDAY, 8TH MAY to Cheltenham 
(am) with a Blue Badge guided tour in the 
afternoon around the Cotswolds Villages.  
The inclusive cost for this trip is £9.50 
(Members) and £11.50 (Guests).   To book 
in (if you haven’t already done so), please 
ring either Bridget or Beverley on the 
above numbers at least one week before 
the outing date. 
Pick up times:- 
8.45  Coach Depot, Brandon  
8.55 Tump Lane (Bungalows) 
9.00  The Park, Wormelow  
9.05  Tump Lane (Middle) 
9.10  Poor Clares Convent  
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A Newsletter for the Villages of King's Thorn, Little Birch & Much Birch – May 2007 

DIARY DATES MAY 2007 
  2ND MAY – Gardening Club   
  5TH MAY – May Day Celebrations 
  8TH MAY – Aconbury Woods – Walk and Talk 
  8TH MAY – Evergreen Club Outing to Cheltenham 
  9TH MAY – Whist Drive 
12TH MAY – Little Birch Village Hall Tidy Up  – 10.00am.  
12TH MAY  - Flicks in the Sticks – Miss Potter 
15TH MAY – W.I. 
19TH MAY – Curry Night 
31ST MAY - BINGO 

ADVANCE NOTICES 
15TH JUNE - Summer Pudding Evening 
  1ST JULY - Treasure Hunt and Cream Teas  
DATE UNKNOWN - Mini Antiques Roadshow to value items that you may have dug up out 
to your garden. 



9.15  Kings Thorn Bus Shelter 
9.20  M.B. Church Bus Stop  
9.25  Axe & Cleaver Bus Stop 
9.35  Peterstow   
9.45  Merton Hotel 
9.50  Fonteine Court 
In June, we shall be taking a narrowboat 
trip from Bradford on Avon followed by 
Moreton in Marsh & Mill Dene (July), 
Bromyard & Witley Court (August), 
Bewdley riverside town (September) and 
finally Charlecote Park (N.T) in October. 
__________________________________ 
Whist Drive  
Following another successful drive and 
through popular demand, a further Whist 
Drive will be held on WEDNESDAY 9TH 
MAY with a 7.30pm. start at Little Birch 
Village Hall.  Excellent prizes and 
refreshments, entrance fee £1.50. 
Proceeds in aid of hall refurbishment 
funds 
__________________________________ 

Flicks In The Sticks  
in association with Arts Alive 

SATURDAY, 12TH MAY is the date for 
this month’s film at Much Birch 
Community Hall.  Doors open at 7.00pm 
and the film commences at 7.30pm. 
Tickets are £3.50 (£2.50 under 16s) and are 
available in advance or on the door. For further 
information or to book tickets please call 
Bryony Connolly on 01981 541274.  
MISS POTTER (PG), starring Renée 
Zellweger and Ewan McGregor, is the 
enchanting love story inspired by Beatrix 
Potter’s life and love affair with her publisher 
Norman Warne. Whilst delighting generations 
of children with her books, Beatrix Potter kept 
her o wn story locked carefully away .  
FLICKS IN THE STICKS will be taking a 
break now for the summer, but will return in 
September. 
__________________________________ 

W.I. 
On 17th April the members of Much Birch WI, 
together with a good number of visitors, 
enjoyed an Open evening with Mr. P. Ralph, 
whose most enjoyable talk on The Royal Forest 
of Dean was accompanied by slides.  
TUESDAY, 15TH MAY  is the 
Resolutions meeting and on TUESDAY 
19TH JUNE we are looking forward to a 
talk entitled ‘An Introduction to Bee 
Keeping’ by Mr. Colin Pavey. 
Meetings are held in Much Birch Community 
Hall beginning at 7.30pm. New members and 
visitors are welcome. If you would like further 
details, please contact  Barbara Wilson 
(President) on 01432 840559 or Kath Watts on 
01981 540382. 
______________________________________ 

A Taste of India  
Come and enjoy good company and a 
delicious 3 course meal on SATURDAY 
19TH MAY at 7.30 in Much Birch 
Community Hall. Choice of curries  will 

be mild & hot!   Tickets £10 (Bring your 
own drink).   Evening to include ‘GRAND 
SPRING DRAW’ 
Limited numbers so booking advisable — 
please call Bryony on 01981 541274.  
Proceeds in aid of Much Birch Community 
Hall Development Fund . 
__________________________________ 

Bingo - Little Birch Village Hall on 
THURSDAY 31ST MAY - eyes down at 
8.00pm.  Proceeds in aid of hall 
refurbishment funds 
__________________________________ 

Local News 
It is with great sadness that we report the 
death of MRS. PAT FARMER of Little 
Birch Road who passed away on the 23rd. 
March in her 90th. year.  At the Service to 
celebrate Her Life held in Little Birch 
Church, her husband, CLIFF, paid tribute 
to her and the following is an extract from 
that eulogy. 
Pat was born in Birmingham, the eldest of 
5 children, and the family was raised 
during the 1920’s depression when 
money, jobs, food and clothing were very 
scarce. She acquired real skills in 
housekeeping and sewing which were to 
stand her in good stead for the rest of her 
life. She was an avid reader of poetry and 
the classics and went on to Aston 
Commercial School which set her on the 
road to important office employment with 
a firm of patent lawyers. 
Pat and Cliff met through their love of 
cycling and Cliff proposed about a year 
later during the ‘Interval’ between films at 
the cinema. Marriage soon followed and 
sensing that war was imminent and would 
lead to separation, they agreed to 
concentrate their thoughts on each other at 
9pm. each day. This is probably why when 
Cliff had to abandon his aircraft over 
France that Pat had absolute faith that he 
was safe even when there was no news of 
his fate. 
Cliff did return safely 2 years later and 
found that Deidre, their first child, had 
grown  into a lovely little girl.  Bill and 
Bob were born in due course and Pat was 
in her element with Cliff and the 3 
children and enjoyed nothing more than 
walking and learning all about the 
countryside around their home. 
In 1952, the twins, David and John were 
born and by their 3rd. birthday, it became 
clear that they had inexplicable but severe 
learning difficulties and behavioural 
problems. The advice given by a 
Worcestershire Health official was that 
they would be best off in ‘a home’. Pat 
thought otherwise and set about giving 
them as normal an upbringing as possible. 
Every school holiday she would take them 
to the cottage near to the sea at Taliesin in 

west Wales. She set off to discover the 
beauty, wildlife, people and mysteries of 
the place, including the twins in all the 
walks, swimming and boating expeditions 
and this seemed to give her the energy and 
renewed resolve to stick to her impossible 
task. At this time there was no such thing 
as home support whatever for children like 
the twins or their families. Pat’s love for 
all her children was unstinting and never 
dimmed. She somehow managed to 
develop a string of new interests including 
art, painting lessons, horse racing and 
share trading to name but a few and her 
knowledge became encyclopaedic. 
When the twins were offered some 
appropiate specialist day care , Pat had to 
learn to drive to ferry them to and fro each 
day. She became  an accomplished and 
enthusiastic driver and undertook an 
advanced driving course given by the 
police and was not reticent in telling Cliff 
if he was not driving as she thought fit. 
The twins were boarded at Sunfield when 
they were aged 11 and at 16 they moved to 
Lea Castle Hospital at Kidderminster but 
Pat determined and ensured that then and 
ever since, there were visits each weekend 
and holidays for many years until these 
became impossible. 
The family had moved to Kings Thorn in 
late 1962 and as the other children went 
through their education, Pat learned with 
them and was very supportive but not 
pushy, believing that each should make 
their own choice of subjects and career, 
which each of them has done very 
successfully       
Later, Pat and Cliff enjoyed holiday 
cruises and she was never more relaxed 
than when enjoying the opportunity to 
show to advantage the glamorous dresses 
that she had made. 
In the late 1980’s, Pat had to stop driving 
and also had some difficulty in walking 
which made her feel rather isolated but 
with Bob’s help, she was still able to enjoy 
frequent trips to France, where she 
relished the food and the lifestyle and 
these trips continued until about 2 years 
ago.  
 Friends and family joined in their 
Diamond Wedding Anniversary 7 years 
ago and Pat and Cliff were overjoyed with 
the arrival of their grandchildren and great 
grandchildren.  
Cliff has been a tower of strength over the 
last years and none more so than during 
this last year when ably assisted by Deidre 
(despite her own health problems), Bob 
and Jackie Harris and latterly, the District 
Nurses , Pat was able to stay at home for 
most of this period of acute illness. Pat 
was laid to rest in Little Birch Churchyard 
beside the grave of one of the twins, John. 



We send to Cliff, Deidre, Bill, Bob and 
twin, David, and their families our deepest 
sympathy. 
At the time of going to press, the sudden 
death of MR. DEREK MORGAN, son of 
the late Wilfred and Dulcie Morgan has 
been announced. Derek  was born at 
Aconbury  66 years ago and was the only 
son of the late Wilfred and Dulcie 
Morgan. Wilfred and the late George 
Andrews worked at Aconbury Farm and 
the two families were very close friends 
and neighbours. When they moved to 
Mount Pleasant at the far end of Barrack 
Hill, Derek would walk down through the 
woods to meet his childhood sweetheart, 
Pauline. After leaving school, Derek 
worked with his father in the timber 
haulage business and learned to drive the 
lorry. He married Pauline at Aconbury in 
1969 and they settled in Putson where 
Mark was born. Later, Derek worked as a 
delivery driver for the ‘Causeway Mills’, 
which subsequently became West Midland 
Farmers. When he left WMF Derek 
bought the lorry from them and continued 
hauling on his own account with Pauline 
supporting him in the business. When son, 
Mark, left school, he joined Derek in the 
business and when he was old enough, 
Derek bought him a small lorry and the 
two of them worked happily together for 
many years. Derek had to give up lorry 
driving some years ago but he was always 
a great encouragement to Mark.   
Derek and Pauline looked after his mother, 
Dulcie, extremely well after the death of 
Wilfred and before Dulcie died some 3 
years ago he visited her every day. Over 
the last few years, Derek had not enjoyed 
the best of health and he died in his sleep 
on the 11th. April. A Service of 
Thanksgiving for His Life took place at St. 
Martins Church on Thursday, 19th. April. 
It was conducted by the Rev. Trevor 
Reynolds an erstwhile minister of Putson 
Baptist Chapel who was a next door 
neighbour for some 18 years. He spoke of 
Derek being a very helpful and good 
neighbour. The church was packed with 
friends and acquaintances of Derek  and 
they came from all over the County, such 
was his popularity. We send to Pauline, 
Mark and family our sincere condolences, 
Saturday, June 2nd.will undoubtedly be a 
very joyous occasion for the marriage of 
DENISE JONES and CHRISTOPHER 
DAVIES at Little Birch Church. Our very 
best wishes go with them for many years 
of happiness together.  
Little Birch Church PCC would like to 
thank everyone who prepared the Lent 
Lunch and all those who attended. £165 
was donated and this has been sent with 
the proceeds of the other Lent Lunches to 
Sightsavers International. 

Much Birch PCC held their AGM on 
Monday 16th April.  MRS BARBARA 
WILSON succeeded MRS SYLVIA 
JONES as a Church Warden, Sylvia 
having completed the maximum of 6 years 
in this capacity.   
MRS JANET THOMAS continues as a 
Church Warden as her 6th year.  MRS 
SHEILA MORTIMER continues as 
Secretary and MRS JOAN RANDALL as 
Treasurer.  A warm vote of thanks was 
given to Sylvia and all of the other office 
holders for the past year. 
The PCC were pleased with the 
improvements to the church that had been 
carried out during the year and in 
particular the replacement of the choir 
stalls with chairs. This has made the 
church more versatile and already a very 
successful concert has been held utilising 
the extra space. 
___________________________________________ 

Halfway Community Theatre 
The Halfway Community Theatre would 
like to thank their audiences who 
supported their concerts and joined in the 
fun of the evenings.  Without you it would 
have been as flat as a pancake!  As said by 
the Chairwoman there will be a donation 
sent to the Hereford Branch of the Charity 
HOME START.  Our special thanks must 
go to the Caterers, Terry Smith and his 
team, who supplied excellent food.  Our 
next concert will be for one night only on 
Friday 22 June 2007 (so book early).  We, 
the performers, look forward to seeing you 
there.  Tickets from Beverley Webb on 
01981 540406. 
____________________________ 

L.B. Village Hall AGM 
Held on  Tuesday 27th March 2007 
Chairman’s report 
John congratulated the committee on a good 
year and offered thanks to the sub-fundraising 
committee for their help in organis ing 
functions . 
The committee has purchased new hall 
chairs which have been well received. 
New spreaders were installed by Dave 
Davies and thanks were extended to the 
Mullins family for allowing their land to 
be used for this purpose.  
Thanks were also extended to Terry and 
Pauline Rogers for the generous donation 
of land upon which the septic tank is 
situated. 
Treasure’s Report 
More than 20 functions were organised 
during the year and the hall was open on 
135 occasions.  
Bank statement received on 28th February 
showed a balance of £16,352.97 
Expenditure 
Chairs - £1,373 
Fridge - £113.96 

Gas - £294.00 
Insurance - £735.00 
Plumbing  maintenance - £467.53 
Accountant - £141.00 
Fire Services - £114.74 
Refurbishment Funding 
Mike Morley updated everyone on the 
above.  Application has been made to the 
Big Lottery Grant.  We should hear 
sometime in May if we have successfully 
made it through the initial application 
process. 
Elections 
John Bryant was re-elected as Chairman 
Robyn Hodges was re-elected as 
Treasurer 
Mandy Williams was elected as Secretary 
Paul Bishop, Adrian Hodges were elected 
as committee members. 
A copy of the full minutes of the AGM are 
held with the Secretary. 
__________________________________ 

L.B. Village Hall 
The Management Committee for LBVH is 
organising a working party to undertake a 
much needed tidy up of the outside of the 
hall.  If you can spare a couple of hours on 
SATURDAY 12TH MAY from 10.00am 
onwards your help will be much 
appreciated. 
The committee has received a couple of 
enquiries about starting keep fit classes at 
Little Birch Village Hall.  Is there anyone 
out there who would be interested in 
running the sessions or taking part.  Please 
contact Mandy on 541126 if you are 
interested. 
The Management Committee for LBVH 
would like to thank everyone for their 
tremendous support and generous 
donations, which has helped to make this a 
very successful year. 
__________________________________ 

L.B.P.C. 
Only five people have applied for the five 
seats on the Parish Council.  Therefore 
there will be no election to the Parish 
Council this year.    The 5 candidates for 
the Parish Council are: 

• CLARKE Alison  

• DILLON John  

• JONES Susan  

• MORLEY Mike  

• POWELL Bill 

Please note this notice does not apply to 
the Local Council Elections, which are 
taking place in Herefordshire on 3rd 
May. The polling stations are in Little 
Birch Hall, or Much Birch Community 
Hall.  
_________________________________ 



New Gas Pipeline 
Construction is well ender way on 
National Grid’s new underground natural 
gas pipeline from Felindre, near Swansea 
to Tirley in Gloucestershire. 
In the area around Much Birch and 
Wormelow, the pipes were delivered to 
the area last week.  The sections are either 
12m or 18m long and can weigh up to 
13.5 tonnes each.  The next step is for the 
pipes to be welded into a string following 
which a trench will be dug and they will 
be laid carefully in it by operators using 
specialist equipment known as side 
booms.  
No roads will be closed as it is proposed to 
tunnel underneath prior to laying the 
pipes. This is scheduled to take place in 
early May, although the process could be 
delayed by wet weather.   It might be 
interesting to watch the process as and 
when it takes place. 
It is anticipated that the pipeline will be in 
operation by October this year, by which 
time much of the land it crosses will have 
been restored to its original condition.   
Reinstatement of some areas may continue 
after this time. 
__________________________________ 
 

M.B.P.C. 
Parish Council Elections 
There are seven nominations for the six 
places on Much Birch Parish Council:- 
Colin Anderson, Dave Davies, Peter 
Groom, John Jones, Vivien Short, Glen 
Sims & Menna Swift.  Please vote for 
your Parish Councillors at the elections on 
THURSDAY 3RD MAY, in the 
Community Centre. 
Planning 
Planning permissions granted by 
Herefordshire Council 
Middle Ash – Tump Lane … new 
external balcony & stair to garden. 
Planning applications refused by 
Herefordshire Council 
Land adjacent to the Slinget – Tump 
Lane … Erection of a detached dwelling 
and ancillary garage. 
Applications for comment by Much Birch 
Parish Council 
Birch House – Replacement of two 
windows on ground floor. 
St Gabriels Cottage – Single storey 
extension to rear & detached double 
garage. 
New Litter Bin at Kings Thorn Bus 
Shelter 
Little Birch and Much Birch Parish 
Councils have agreed to share the cost of a 
new litter bin at the Kings Thorn bus 
shelter.  It should be erected within the 
next few weeks. 
Parish Council Meetings 

The Parish Council meets on the first 
Thursday of each month (excluding 
August and January) at 8.00 pm in the 
Community Centre.  Local residents are 
very welcome to attend and air their views 
in the Open Discussion session.  Next 
meeting – THURSDAY 10TH MAY. 
Annual Parish Meeting 
The Annual Parish Meeting will be held at  7.00 
pm on Thursday 10th May, in the Community 
Hall, immediately prior to the first meeting of 
the new Parish Council at 8.00 pm.  Local 
residents are invited to attend and air their 
views on parish matters. 
Parish Clerk 
If you have any queries on Parish Council 
matters, please tel/fax your Clerk, Mrs 
Lynda Wilcox on 01432 276447 or write 
to 5 Croome Close, Hereford, HR1 1UY. 

Much Birch 100 Club Draw 
The April draw took place on Friday, 13th 
April at Much Birch Community Hall at 
12 noon. 
The winners were: 
1.  No. 34   Mr. and Mrs. H. Potts, 
Monmouth 
2.  No. 36   Mr. J. Willis, Much Birch 
The next draw will take place on 
TUESDAY, 15TH MAY at 7.30pm in 
Much Birch Community Hall. 

John Jones, Chairman 
___________________________________________ 

Neighbourhood Watch 
CENTRAL POLICE CONTROL            

08457 444 888 
Anti Social Behaviour Orders 
Anti Social Behaviour Orders (ASBOs) 
can be made against anyone aged ten years 
or over who has acted in an anti-social 
manner and where an order is needed to 
protect people and the wider community 
from further anti-social acts. 
ASBOs can be used against perpetrators 
living in any type of housing (not just 
social housing) which in turn can affect 
mortgage applications, etc.   Local 
Authorities, Police Forces, Registered 
Landlords and Housing Action Trusts are 
able to apply for orders. 
The most common behaviour tackled by 
ASBOs is general loutish and unruly 
conduct such as verbal abuse, harassment, 
graffiti, throwing missiles, joyriding, 
begging, drinking alcohol whilst underage 
and excessive noise. 
Orders are issued for a minimum of two 
years, but can be issued for an indefinite 
period pending a further order.  Each order 
contains ‘conditions’ relevant to the 
individual such as curfews, bans from 
certain areas or not to contact or associate 
with a particular person. 
It is vital that the complaints received are 
well founded and that the offender is 
identified and named. 

We are aware that some people may feel 
vulnerable or too intimidated to give 
evidence in court or even to provide 
statements to the police.  ‘Hearsay’ 
evidence allows a police officer or other 
professional witness to provide a 
statement on behalf of a witness or 
witnesses who then remain anonymous. 
If you wish to discuss any matter of Anti-
social behaviour, please contact us. 
Using Mobile Phones whilst Driving 
Please remember that the only exception 
to the new law is to dial 999 in an 
emergency. The law is being strictly 
enforced with a “no excuse” policy. Three 
drivers have been issued with fixed 
penalty notices and three points on their 
licences already. If you would like 
information on the law, drop into the 
Police station or call one of your local 
officers 
And finally on a lighter note …….. 
An elderly lady was delighted when a 
Police Officer returned her missing tax 
disc. 
“I was driving along the avenue when the 
wind blew it off”, she explained. “I realise 
now that I should have stuck it on the 
inside of the windscreen”. 

PC Christine Griffiths  (Golden Valley) - 
Mob: 07855 785 080 

PC Fiona Farrington 
Mob: 07817 019 374 
PC Andrew Bundy 
Mob:   07855 385 844. 

Local Reps are : 
East   
JOHN BULBECK  -    540178  
Central  
BOB PETERS   -       540670   
West 
BETTY PHILPOTT - 540614  
______________________________________ 

Cost of Printing the N/L 
Three more households have opted for the 
electronic version.  Thank you.   Your 
email privacy is guaranteed.    Please 
always acknowledge receipt. We are now 
saving 319 sheets of paper each month but 
we would really appreciate more offers to 
accept it electronically. 

_______________________________ 
 
Your Very Good Health 
Hereford Centre for Natural Health is 
celebrating 25 years of  providing natural 
health care in Hereford, and welcomes all 
clients old and new to the Centre in Eastholme 
Avenue, Belmont, Hereford. 
The friendly and approachable practitioners 
currently offer a range of 20 different therapies, 
to treat many conditions, ailments and 
allergies. Call in at the centre for a £5 off 
voucher and advice and information on the 
range of treatments available. 



You are also invited to join in the celebrations, 
in the form of FREE events each month, all 
based around promoting  good health. To join 
one of the events listed below, simply 
telephone the Centre on 01432 279653 to 
reserve a place and receive full details. 
April – Sunday 29 th 3 – 5pm  
Circle Dancing with Eileen Kemp at Belmont 
Community Centre (formerly Eastholme) 
May – Sunday 20 th 3 – 5pm 
A Meditative Walk with Jennifer French 
meeting at Breinton Springs car park 
June – Thursday 21st at 6pm 
1 hour leisurely ride to discover Hereford’s 
hidden cycle routes.  
July – Saturday 21 st at 10.30am 
Visit The Field and see the colourful blooms of 
herbs just before their harvest.   
Led by Paul Richards of Paul Richards Herbal 
Supplies and Postlethwaites. 
August – Saturday 18 th at 11am  
A 1½ hour Herb Walk along the hedgerows, 
woods and riverside close to Belmont.   
Led by Susan Huntley-Copeman, Herbalist.  
Children welcome. 
September – Wednesday 12 th 10.30am – 
1pm 
Visit the premises of Healing Herbs who have 
been making Bach flower remedies for nearly 
20 years. Led by Julian Barnard of Healing 
Herbs. 
______________________________________ 

Items/Copy 
Please may I have items for the JUNE 
issue via post to  
Mrs. S.E. Mathews, Folly Cottage, Little 
Birch, HR2 8BD; or left in the post box at 
'Bramleys' or by email attachment in Word 
format to: 
sarah.mathews@tiscali.co.uk    by  
 

¯   ¯   ̄    ̄    ̄  

18TH MAY 
¯   ¯   ̄    ̄    ̄  

 

The Tump Inn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Olde  Worlde  Non-S m o k i n g  C o s y  S t a b l e  
Restaurant  

O p e n  1 2-3pm Every  Day  & 7 -9 p m  M o n- Sat 
A  la  Carte  Evening  & Dayt ime Menu 

Roaring Log Fire  in  Winter  
Home-made  D i s h e s  &  P u d s  U s i n g  F r e s h  

Local  Produce  & Herefordshire  Meats  
Vegetar ian  Menu 

Sunday  Roasts  A  Spec ia l i ty ,   
Cask Ales  & Fine Wines  

 
 

www.tumpinn.com 

Tel:  01981 540233 
 

A 4 6 6  W o r m e l o w ,   
H e r e f o r d  H R 2  8 E J 

 

GRAZING 

AVAILABLE 

Grazing for 
horses/ponies 
available in five 
post-and-rail  
fenced paddocks 
in Little Birch. 
01981 540274.    

 
PETSITTING  

DOG WALKING
 
by reliable, 
trustworthy animal 
lover. I can look 
after your furry 
friends while you're 
on holiday or just 
walk the dog while 
at work. References 
available.  
Phone 01981 
540223, email 
catwoman@cooptel.
net  or see 
www.furryfriends.g
b.com for more 
details. 

 

HEREFORD CENTRE FOR 
NATURAL HEALTH 

Opposite Belmont Tesco 
 

Celebrating 25 years 

in 2007 
 

 Experienced, highly qualified  
Practitioners  

offering 20 Therapies 
 in Professional Clinic 

 

Ring 01432 279653  
to find out more 

  
FREE PARKING  

 
Registered Charity   

 



GLAZY DAYS 
HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Coach House, Whitewells, Laskett Lane  

Much Birch, Herefordshire, HR2 8HZ 
 

Hardwood, Aliminium & PVCU Conservatories  
 Replacement Windows& Doors in Hardwood, Aliminium & PVCU 

Fascias  � Soffitts � Gutters  
Patio, French & GRP Doors � Window Cleaning 

Plumbing � Electrical � Landscaping � Carpentry  
Garden Walls � Patios � Decorating � Roofing � Plastering 

 
Tel: 01981 541121 Fax: 01981 541121 Mobile: 07738016844 

E-mail: sales@glazydays.net Web: 

www.glazydays.net 
 

MR. GREENMR. GREEN  
  

GRASS CUTTING ON A REGULAR GRASS CUTTING ON A REGULAR 
BASIS THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER BASIS THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER 

AND HEDGES TRIMMED.AND HEDGES TRIMMED.   
  

GENERAL RUBBISH REMOVED, GENERAL RUBBISH REMOVED,   
WEED SPRAYING AND FENCINGWEED SPRAYING AND FENCING  

  
RING RING 01495 760970 01495 760970 OR OR 0776613291507766132915  

FOR A QUOFOR A QUOTETE  

FENSA 

D. Hughes 
 

Groundwork, Drainage, Footings, 
Drives, Fencing 

For all aspects of Groundwork 
 
 

07773 069224 
01432 870884 

 

COPE 
 

Painters & Decorators 
Fully Insured – Fully Qualified – Free Quote 

 

Interior & Exterior – Friendly & Reliable  
Competitive Rates – All jobs Considered 

 
Nathan 07863 330001 
Alan   07814 265336 

 

Industrial – Commercial - Domestic 

The Castle Inn   L I T T L E  B I R C H  

 
 

May Day Weekend - Sunday 6 th May     
Evening Bar-B-Q from 5pm (weather permitting) 

 

Friday 11th May  
Oriental Food Night – all you can eat for £10.00 (please book) 

 

Spring Bank Holiday - Sunday 27th May  
Evening Bar-B-Q and Live Music 

 

Thursday 31st May  
Music Quiz featuring hits from 5 decades! 

 
 

Monthly Fun Quiz – Thursday 17th May Folk Night - Sun 13th May 

 

For more information or to make a reservation please telephone: 01981 540756 
 

Monday: 7.00pm – 11.00pm 
Tuesday – Friday: 12.00 noon – 3.00pm & 6.00pm – 11.00pm 

Saturday & Sunday: 12.00noon – 11.00pm 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Perfect …….... Repairs & 
Alterations 

Undertaken by London trained  
alteration hand. 

Quick Service at affordable rates. 

Christine Dowsett 01981 541185 

Wickham Lodge, Parish Lane, Little Birch 

 
For expert & Friendly Advice on All Your Legal Matters 

 
T  A    MATTHEWS 

SOLICITORS 
The Complete Legal Service 

 

*Conveyancing   *Business Law   *Wills   *Probate 
*Divorce   *Family Law 

 
Transact Conveyancing Services - 01432 352524 

 

www.tamatthews.co.uk 
 

6 Kings Street   Hereford    01432 352121 
13A Broad Street    Leominster    01568 615905 

 
 

Harness Your Mind 
 

Stress Management 
NLP 

Hypnotherapy 
 
 

We can help with the following: 
 

Stress/Anxiety, Weight Reduction, 
Stopping Smoking, Insomnia 
Fears/Phobias, Relaxation 
Confidence and Motivation 

Past Life Regression 
 

For more details: 
 

www.harnessyourmind.co.uk 
 

or contact 
 

John Williams  on 01432 851059 or 
07835 737612 

 
Email: john@harnessyourmind.co.uk  

 

BUS TIMETABLE 
 

WORMELOW - LITTLE BIRCH - KINGS THORN – KILPECK -  (HEREFORD) - 411 
 

Wednesdays  (THIS SERVICE WILL NOW BE OPERATED BY CANYON TRAVEL) 
 

LITTLE BIRCH (Hail & ride) 09.42  HEREFORD County Bus Station 13.20 
Kings Thorn, Little Birch Turn 09.52  Hereford, Bridge Street 13.25 
Tump Lane 10.00  Belmont Tesco 13.30 
Wormelow Tump Inn 10.02  Kilpeck, Red Lion 13.45  

Much Dewchurch, Church View 10.06  Much Dewchurch, Church View 13.51  
Kilpeck, Red Lion 10.15  Wormelow Tump Inn 13.55 
Belmont Tesco 10.30  Tump Lane 13.57 
Hereford, Bridge Street 10.35  Kings Thorn, Little Birch Turn 14.05 
HEREFORD County Bus Station 10.40  LITTLE BIRCH (Hail & Ride) 14.15 
 

MOBILE LIBRARY 

2nd Friday of each month 
Much Birch - Lees Field, Far 
End, Churchfield, Court Farm, 
Belle View –  
9.25am. - 10.45am. 
 
 
Kings Thorn - Hampden, 
Stoneleigh –  
10.50am. - 11.25am. 
 

Little Birch - Pendant Pitch 
Post Box, Crows Nest, Old 
Cottage -  
11.30am. - 12.05pm. 
 
Kings Thorn - Chances 
Cottage, Wrigglebrook 
Cottage, Jabiru – 
12.10pm. - 1.05pm. 
 

Much Birch - Old Shop, Old 
School House, Ash Farm, 
Council Houses and Cedar 
Eaves  -  
1.55pm. - 3.10pm. 
 

Much Dewchurch - Callow 
View, The Pines - 3.15pm. - 
3.45pm. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

ABBOTSFIELD  

FUNERAL DIRECTORS 
 
 

• Complete Service – Day & Night 

• Private Chapels of Rest 

• Pre-paid Plans 

 
 
 

HEREFORD      LEDBURY       ROSS-ON-WYE 
Monkmoor Street      Bye Street,          Cantilupe Road, 
Hereford       Ledbury           Ross-on-Wye 
HR1 2DX                  HR8 2AA                HR9 7AN 

01432 356445      01531 636666    01989 562762 

 
Andy and Sue 
Welcome you to  

 
THE AXE AND CLEAVER 

Much Birch 
 

Excellent food served in our spacious 
Restaurant 

 
SENIOR CITIZENS' LUNCH 

On Wednesdays - 2 courses 
For £5.50 

 
SUNDAY ROAST LUNCH 

£8.95 for 2 courses -  
Bookings advised 

 
Lovely Beer Garden with field for Touring 

Caravans and Tents 
 

Tel: 01981 540203  

 

Rainbow 
International 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
  

PPPPRRRROOOOFFFFEEEESSSSSSSSIIIIOOOONNNNAAAALLLL    CCCCLLLLEEEEAAAANNNNIIIINNNNGGGG    
OOOOFFFF     

CCCCAAAARRRRppppEEEETTTTSSSS ,,,,     RRRRUUUUGGGGSSSS ,,,,     UUUUPPPPHHHHOOOOLLLLSSSSTTTTEEEERRRRYYYY     
 

Using a new innovative system, we offer a fast, efficient, high 
quality carpet cleaning service, with no mess or fuss. 

 
ü Cleans, disinfects and applies ant-static coating. 
ü Guarantees not to stretch, shrink or split seams. 
ü Leaves carpets PH neutral, no resoiling sticky residues 
ü Extremely quiet operation 
ü Environmentally friendly too, using natural products. 
 

DRY IN 30 MINUTESDRY IN 30 MINUTES   
HomesHomes     OfficesOffices     HotelsHotels    ClubsClubs   

Call today 

RAINBOW INTERNATIONALRAINBOW INTERNATIONAL   
Unit 7, Premier Business Park,Unit 7, Premier Business Park,  

Westfields Trading Estate,Westfields Trading Estate,   
Hereford HR4 9NZHereford HR4 9NZ   

Hereford (01432) 268 626Hereford (01432) 268 626   
  

FOR YOUR FREE, NO OBLIGATION, QUOTEFOR YOUR FREE, NO OBLIGATION, QUOTE   
  
  

AQUASSIST 
Liquid Waste Solutions 

Septic Tank Emptying 

Drains unblocked 

Immediate, low cost & friendly service  

   Call us anytime on . . . 

01981 570240 
   Mobile: 07776 258093 

   Email:info@aquassist.co.uk 
 

Aquassist Ltd. Gwynant, 21 St. Margarets Road,  
Hereford HR1 1TS  

 



  

MISTY HILL GRINDING 
SERVICE 

Rose Cottage, Little Birch,  
Herefordshire HR2 8BB  

 
Tel: 01981 540513 

 Mobile: 07737 730358  
 
 

TARIFFS  

Knives from               £1.00 
Scissors from               £3.00 
Shears               £6.00 
Axes from               £5.00 
Secateurs serviced and regroun        £7.00 
Chainsaw chains reground  from     £12.00 
  

PHILIP QUARTERMAN  
At Your Service 

 
 

 

MISTY HILL 
GARDENING SERVICES 

LITTLE BIRCH 
 

Skilled and equipped for all aspects 
of gardening. 

   

Hedge cutting and Pruning 
Specialist.  

  
Tree Work: Lopping & Topping 

Removal of Dead Wood & 
Dangerous Branches 
Careful Workmanship  

 

Please call  
 

PHILIP QUARTERMAN 
 

Tel: 01981 540513 
Mobile: 07737 730358 

 

YOGA CLASS 

Much Birch Community 
Centre 

 
Thursdays 9.15-10.45 

 
Also evening class in Hereford 

 

Thursdays 5.45 – 7.15 

Both drop in, Beginners 
especially welcome 

 

Call Veronika on  

01981 580048 

 

N.R EVANS & CO 
Accountants Limited 

 

Licensed to carry out all aspects of accountancy, 
taxation and consultancy 

 
THORNBROOK, WINNAL, ALLENSMORE, 

HEREFORD HR2 9AR 
 

To contact your local accountants 
 

Telephone: 01981 570565 
 

FLORIDAFLORIDA  
  

Holiday home in Orlando.   10 Holiday home in Orlando.   10 
mins. from Disney in luxury mins. from Disney in luxury 

gated resort.gated resort.   
Private swimming pool with Private swimming pool with 

Jacuzzi Jacuzzi -- Sleeps 8 Sleeps 8   
  

Discount for localsDiscount for locals   
  

Call Terry & Mel McGee, KCall Terry & Mel McGee, Kings ings 
Thorn  Thorn    

01981 54124001981 541240  

Or check the weOr check the websitebsite  
www.sunrisekey.comwww.sunrisekey.com  

FIREWOOD 
FOR SALE 

Well seasoned hardwood,  mainly oak and 
ash, cut to any size 

 
WILL DELIVER    May be small charge depending 

on location. 

 
    Tel:  01432 870282  

Mob:  07778524425 
Mob:  07870577172 

 

 
ROB’S GARDEN 
MAINTENANCE 

 
Lawns cut and 

edged 
Hedge cutting 

Flower Borders 
Rotavating & 

Fencing 
 
 

Tel: 01432 267919 
Mobile:  07890 

422730 



 

 
 

             
              Joyful health 
                 CRANIOSACRAL THERAPY 
 

VIVIEN RAY  RCST 
 

Practice at the Wye Valley Nuffield Hospital, Hereford 
and Garway Hill. 

Regular children’s clinics. 
 

01981 580577 
joyfulhealth@vivienray.co.uk 

 
Curious?   Phone me and ask. 

 

 
T’AI CHI & QI GONG 

Ancient Chinese Arts of Exercise 

Slow, Relaxed Meditative Movements 

which help to  

Relax & Strengthen the Body 
Enhance Posture & Balance 

Improve Flexibility and Co-ordination 
Build the Immune System. 

Suitable for all ages, experienced or beginners 
 

Independent studies have indicated that regular practice can have 
a beneficial effect on the cardiovascular & respiratory systems 

and the musculoskeletal structure. 
 

Sadly, our teacher, John Llewellyn, passed away, 
on 18th September 2006. 

 

However, the group have decided to continue to meet.
 

Weekly Sessions at M B Community Hall 
Tuesdays 11.30 am. 

 

A warm welcome to all those interested, we look 
forward to seeing you there. 

 

 
GRAHAM DEAN ELECTRICAL 

Valley View 
Barrack Hill 
Kings Thorn 

Hereford  
HR2 8AX 

 
Tel/Fax 01981 540030 - Mobile 07818 847986 

e-mail: graham@dean-electrical.wanadoo.co.uk 
www.dean-electrical.co.uk 

 
� COMPLETE REWIRES 
� INSTALLING ELECTRIC SHOWERS 
� PUTTING IN ADDITIONAL SOCKETS 
� INSTALLING OUTDOOR LIGHTS 
� UPGRADING FUSEBOARDS 
� INSTALLING BURGLAR ALARMS 
� INSTALLIKNG SMOKE DETECTORS 
….   EVEN PUTTING UP LIGHT FITTINGS 
 

 
Please contact 

GRAHAM DEAN ELECTRICAL 
For a free quotation and to discuss 

Your electrical requirements 
Especially if you are in any doubt 

About “Part P” building regulations 
 

www.sarah-dean-designs.co.uk 
 

Valley View Barrack Hill Kings Thorn Hereford HR2 8AX 
info@sarah-dean-designs.co.uk  01981 540030 

Bespoke handmade cards and pictures for all occasions 

� � � 
 

Its simple, it’s all about making someone happy 
 

� � � 
 

Wedding StationeryWedding Stationery   

Party invitationsParty invitations   

Birth announcementsBirth announcements   

Unique giftsUnique gifts   

Personalised cards forPersonalised cards for   
Birthdays/anniversarBirthdays/anniversariesies /Christmas/Christmas   

 
� � � 

 
Visit the website for a no obligation quotation and let 

me help you make someone smile 
 

� � � 
 

Value for money � respecting the environment � individuality 

 

RICHARD EKANITERICHARD EKANITE  
 
 

OIL AND SOLID FUEL COOKERS 
SERVICED AND REPAIRED 

 
  

01544 31818901544 318189  
 
 

For expert Advice & Service 


